
Diary Dates 
 

Start of Summer term Monday 15th April 
Year 6 SATS week Begins Monday 13th May 
Year 3 visit to RHS Bridgewater Tuesday 14th May 
Class Photographs Tuesday 21st May 

                

 

   

 

Friday 29th March 2024 

    Aldwyn Primary School     
Lumb Lane, Audenshaw, Manchester M34 5SF 

0161 370 3626 Email: admin@aldwyn.tameside.sch.uk 

This term in RE, Year Two have been learning about what it 

means to belong to a faith community. We have learned that 

Christians get their children baptized. This week, we went on 

a trip to St Mary's church, where Reverend Cath "baptized" 

our class "babies", Matilda-Angel and Angel-Millie! We chose 

parents and Godparents (who had a special part to play in the 

service) and when we got back to school, we celebrated by 

having a tea-party. The children's behaviour was fantastic 

walking to and from the church and most of us just about 

managed to avoid the heavy downpour. 

Year One have been writing reports about Pets for the Year Two children. The children have written about 

what they eat, look like and like to do.  They have included interesting vocabulary in their writing too.  



 

 

  

 

 

Sporting News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday evening, our two basketball teams travelled to Laurus Ryecroft to take part in the Tameside School 

Games Basketball final after both qualifying in first place in their groups in last weeks heats. Aldwyn A team won 

every game that they played during Tuesdays finals which secured their place as basketball champions of 

Tameside. The Aldwyn B team also had an amazing tournament finishing second in their group. Well done to all 

the children who took part; their great Passion, Self-Belief, Respect, Honesty, Determination and Teamwork 

shone through! 

 

Our Year Two children have been using Code.org, which is a fantastic way to introduce children to coding. The 
first series of lessons gently introduces the concepts of problem solving then as the lessons move on the 

challenges get harder and harder. Children are encouraged to break down the problem into smaller steps and 
test each step before moving on, something called decomposition. Breaking down a complex problem or system 
into smaller parts that are more manageable and easier to understand is a skill that most people use in everyday 

life. As children finished the course they received a coding certificate.  
Well done year 2. 
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It has been a busy week in school with the Bunny Hop for Willow Wood Hospice, our Easter Bonnet parade and 

assembly, music performance assemblies, and our Friends of Aldwyn Easter raffle. Here’s a selection of pictures 

highlighting the week in action! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
At the end of each term, we identify children who have been living the values throughout the 
term.   
The winners of this term’s awards are: 
 

Grayson Noah Oscar Logan Liddy Alivia 

Henry Lee Oliver Lily-Mae Billie Jenson 
Lottie Isla Kito Delcie Lucy Hayden 
Isaac Isla Esme Jamie Ava Arthur 
Isabella Zach Evelyn Willow Georgie Aurora 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 

The Birthday Message 
 
 

We wish you many happy returns of the day. 
We hope you will be healthy and strong all the way 

Strong to do right, slow to do wrong, 
And thoughtful of others all day long. 

 
 

 
 

This week and during the holidays we celebrate the birthdays of: 
 

Jaxson Rose Aleeza Isla 

Keanu Hollie Joseph Aleksandr 
Esmae Oliver Kauthar Muhammad 
Oscar Mrs Mottram Miss Scaife Mrs Neild 
Mrs Gresty Mr Beaty Mr Gibbons  

 
 

 









 


